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  Identical letters dated 25 November 2014 from the Permanent 

Representative of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and 

Northern Ireland to the United Nations addressed to the 

Secretary-General and the President of the Security Council 
 

 

 I am writing in accordance with Article 51 of the Charter of the United Nations 

to report to the Security Council that the United Kingdom of Great Britain and 

Northern Ireland is taking measures in support of the collective self -defence of Iraq 

as part of international efforts led by the United States. 

 These measures are in response to the request by the Government of Iraq for 

assistance in confronting the attack by the Islamic State in Iraq and the Levant (ISIL) 

on Iraq, contained in its letter to the President of the Security Council of 20 September 

2014 (S/2014/691). The United Kingdom fully supports these international efforts, 

whose purpose is to end the continuing attack on Iraq, to protect Iraqi citizens and to 

enable Iraqi forces to regain control of the borders of Iraq by striking ISIL sites and 

military strongholds in Syria, as necessary and proportionate measures.  

 I request that you circulate the present letter as a document of the Security 

Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Mark Lyall Grant 

 

http://undocs.org/S/2014/691

